
Dear ICID Friends  
 
It is with great sadness, I received the unexpected sad news of the passing of VPH Dr. 
Viktor A. Dukhovniy.  
I had the pleasure to know him and work with him within the ICID for over the past 26 
years.  His great contribution to ICID and the world at large earned him the  ICID's first 
World Irrigation and Drainage (WID) Prize in 2013. He will leave behind a wealth of 
knowledge to every professional in the field of irrigation and drainage.  
 
ICID sadly lost a great friend and an outstanding member greatly loved by everyone.   
My sincere condolence to his family. Viktor will always be in our hearts and minds. Our 
thoughts and prayers are with his family during this difficult time. 
 
Kind Regards 
 
Ragab Ragab 
 
ICID - President 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Dear Shavkat, 


